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Letter to parents and teachers (2019/2020-6)

8th May 2020

Dear Parents and Teachers,

With a blink of an eye, May has already begun as the pandemic continues to affect people
across the world. The warm sunlight brought by the beginning of summer has trickled into the
homes of many. To some, three months of staying at home has brought them endless fun,
while for others it has been an unbearable experience.

This period of online classes has driven us all into the world of e-learning and educational
technology. Some teachers have long been proficient in their use of technology, and were
able to be more creative in their teaching methods. Other teachers were new to online
teaching, but learned and adapted quickly to their online environment. Teachers and students
maintained regular contact with each other online. Through the exchange of sincere care and
affection, the tireless efforts of our teachers, and the resilience of our children, everyone
grew stronger together to face this uniquely challenging time united.

During the school suspension period, | received letters from parents expressing their
appreciation for the school, and praising the teachers’ continuous efforts. They thanked in
particular the class teachers who called their child every week on the phone, or met with
them online for a small group meeting. These were the happiest times for the children
learning at home. | also received greetings from students and alumni! They kindly reminded
me to take care of my health, and even sent me surgical masks, which was very
heartwarming. Some of the parents and students mentioned that they discussed the stories |
have shared in my videos. They told me which story resonated with them personally as the
most relatable, interesting, or touching. | was pleasantly surprised by what they had reflected
on in their letters!

The bell for the resumption of classes has sounded and all of our preparations are almost
ready to welcome our students back. When we recapture the fun of learning together on
campus, never forget these memorable and precious days of growth and learning at home.
Looking forward to seeing you all on campus!

Wishing you all good health and happiness!

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling

Head Principal
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